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MISSING WCCC INMATE CAPTURED BY STATE SHERIFFS 

 

HONOLULU – Women's Community Correctional Center (WCCC) inmate Cheryl Nihoa was found 

by Deputy Sheriffs today in the Makiki area at approximately 11:30 a.m.  

 

Nihoa failed to return to the facility from her furlough day pass on April 7. She was scheduled to 

return at 6:15 p.m.  

 

Nihoa was serving time for assault and drug-related charges. Escape 2 is expected to be added. Her 

next parole hearing was scheduled for September of this year. 
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